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February 7, 1991 

Lonnie Ross 
U.S. Environmental P r o t e c t i o n Agency - Region VI 
1443 Ross Ave. 
Dallas, TX 75202-2733 

Dear Lonnie, 

Enclosed are the f o l l o w i n g documents f o r the Gooch's Tank Service 
S i t e : 

1) S i t e Discovery form, 

2) Preliminary Assessment Narrative Report, 

3) PA Scoresheets 

NMED recommends t h a t no f u r t h e r a c t i o n under Superfund be taken on 
t h i s s i t e . This recommendation i s based p r i m a r i l y on the minimal 
t h r e a t t o surface water, a i r and s o i l exposure pathways and a small 
number of t a r g e t s f o r a l l pathways. There i s p o t e n t i a l f o r 
mi g r a t i o n of hazardous substances from the s i t e v i a the groundwater 
pathway due t o shallow depth t o groundwater and moderate t o high 
p e r m e a b i l i t y of the unsaturated zone. At present, there i s no 
evidence of a release of contaminants t o groundwater from the s i t e . 

The New Mexico O i l and Gas Act of 1978 gives j u r i s d i c t i o n f o r the 
environmental r e g u l a t i o n of o i l f i e l d service companies t o the O i l 
Conservation D i v i s i o n (OCD) of the New Mexico Department of Energy 
and Minerals. NMED recommends t h a t f u t u r e a c t i o n a t the s i t e be 
taken by the OCD. NMED suggests t h a t f u t u r e a c t i o n i nclude: 
sampling the waste p i l e o n - s i t e so t h a t the possible t h r e a t t o 
groundwater can be evaluated, sampling groundwater t o determine i f 
groundwater has been impacted, and u l t i m a t e l y removing the p i l e i n 
order t o ensure t h a t groundwater i s not degraded. 
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I f you have any questions regarding t h i s submittal, f e l l free to 
c a l l me at (505) 827-0078 or Susan Morris (505) 827-2890. 

Sincerely, 

Randy Marker, Program Manager 
Ground Water Protection and Remediation Bureau 

Enclosures 

cc: Gordon Dirlam, NMED 
Mark Satterwhite (6H-SS) 
Roger Anderson, NMEMD, OCD 


